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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• Operational Memorandum No. 14-23: Local Food for Schools Incentive Program 

• Reminder: Requesting an Exemption for the SY 2023-24 Paid Lunch Equity Requirement 

 

Need to Know 

• Resource Roundup: CSDE’s Training Program: What’s in a Meal Module 12: Whole Grain-rich 

(WGR) Requirement 

 

Good to Know 

• School Nutrition Specialist Credential: Take the next step in your school nutrition career 

 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Operational Memorandum No. 14-23: Local Food for Schools Incentive Program: 

Application Deadline is July 14, 2023 

CSDE Operational Memorandum No. 14-23 addresses the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program 

(LFSIP) for the National School Lunch Program (NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), Afterschool 

Snack Program (ASP) of the NSLP, and Seamless Summer Option (SSO) of the NSLP. This memo 

announces to school food authorities (SFAs) that the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) 

Agricultural Marketing Service (AMS) allocated $200 million in relief funding to state agencies, made 

available through the Commodity Credit Corporation (CCC), and authorized under the CCC Charter 

Act [15 U.S.C. 714], known in Connecticut as the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP).  

 

The LFSIP funding will be allocated in two phases. Phase 1 includes a base payment of $2,000 to all 

eligible SFAs and a proportional amount of funding based on each SFA’s share of statewide student 

enrollment. Phase 2 is available for those SFAs who participate in phase 1 and further commit to 

working closely with the CSDE and other partners to engage with socially disadvantaged groups or 

small business producers to create a sustainable, ongoing procurement relationship. 

• SFA allocation amounts are linked in the memo. 

• Please carefully review the document attached to the memo, Questions and Answers for the 

Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP), which answers the most common 

questions about the LFSIP.  

• Informational sessions are planned for August 15, 2023, and August 22, 2023, at 2 p.m. to 

allow SFAs to ask questions and meet the Department of Agriculture and University of 

Connecticut Extension staff helping with the LFSIP.  

• All SFAs must complete the Application and Attestation Statement for the Local Food for 

School Incentive Program by July 14, 2023. Even if the SFA chooses not to participate, this 

form must be completed by July 14, 2023. 

• Put Local on Your Tray is ready to help, with tools, tips and offers for one-to-one assistance 

with finding local products. 

 

This memo is available on the CSDE’s Operational Memoranda for School Nutrition Programs 

webpage. Please review and share with all appropriate food service personnel. For questions, contact 

Monica Pacheco at monica.pacheco@ct.gov.  

 

 

Reminder: Requesting an Exemption for the SY 2023-24 Paid Lunch Equity 

Requirement  

The CSDE recently issued Operational Memorandum No. 13-23, Paid Lunch Equity: Guidance for SY 

2023-24, including the Paid Lunch Equity Tool (PLE). Note that exemptions are allowed. If a sponsor 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Memos/OM2023/OM14-23.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURUg5SFhOTklOT0g5UVpYSjNSS0FHWEpOUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURUg5SFhOTklOT0g5UVpYSjNSS0FHWEpOUC4u
https://putlocalonyourtray.uconn.edu/technical-assistance/
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Lists/Operational-Memoranda-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/School-Nutrition-Memos-2023
mailto:monica.pacheco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Memos/OM2023/OM13-23.pdf
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qualifies and wants to request an exemption, one of the two authorized signers will need to complete 

a brief online survey by June 30, 2023. Please carefully read this memorandum. Qualifying 

sponsors that do not complete the online survey requesting an exemption by June 30, 

will be required to establish prices for paid lunches according to the PLE provisions. 

This includes completing the SY 2023-24 PLE tool. Questions may be directed to your school nutrition 

team member.  

 

 
 

 

Need to Know 

 

Resource Roundup: CSDE’s Training Program: What’s in a Meal Module 13: Grain 

Ounce Equivalents 

This 70-minute module is the thirteenth in the CSDE’s What’s in a Meal training program and reviews 

the ounce equivalents (oz eq) for the grains component. Topics include the USDA’s oz eq chart for 

nine different grain groups (groups A-I), Exhibit A: Grain Requirements for Child Nutrition Programs, 

the required quantities for each grain group to provide 1 oz eq, considerations for crediting sliced 

breads, how to determine the oz eq contribution of a commercial grain food or standardized recipe 

using the two allowable methods (Exhibit A and creditable grains), choosing a calculation method, 

rounding rules for oz eq calculations, when method 2 (creditable grains) is required for commercial 

grain products, and examples of how to use methods 1 and 2. This module also describes resources for 

guidance and training on grain oz eq. Access this module and the other What’s in a Meal modules on 

the CSDE’s Meal Pattern Training for School Nutrition Programs webpage.  

 
 

 

Good to Know 

 

School Nutrition Specialist Credential: Take the next step in your school nutrition 

career 

Want to move into the next phase in your school nutrition career? Consider becoming a credentialed 

School Nutrition Specialist (SNS). The summer is a perfect time to start prepping for the exam! 

Benefits of the SNS Credential include: formal recognition of professional achievement at a national 

level; increased ability to manage a complex foodservice operation; demonstrated commitment to the 

school nutrition profession; enhanced career opportunities; elevated self-esteem and pride in one's 

work; and more! To learn more about the SNS exam and how to prepare, visit the School Nutrition 

Association’s Credentialing website. 

 

 
 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNstaff/countyassign.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNstaff/countyassign.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Meal-Pattern-Training-Materials
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr.smartbrief.com%2Fresp%2FqUkBCftJcXDwsNauCigbaDBWcNBPpn&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C62f97bf330cf4f92702b08db77f5520b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638235667795011655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mr04fBy7DMFYt4Rg0Ti5dWIjOqYBaNsHtt5C3PQBGYg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr.smartbrief.com%2Fresp%2FqUkBCftJcXDwsNauCigbaDBWcNBPpn&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C62f97bf330cf4f92702b08db77f5520b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638235667795011655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mr04fBy7DMFYt4Rg0Ti5dWIjOqYBaNsHtt5C3PQBGYg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr.smartbrief.com%2Fresp%2FqUkBCftJcXDwsNauCigbaDBWcNBPpn&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C62f97bf330cf4f92702b08db77f5520b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638235667795011655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mr04fBy7DMFYt4Rg0Ti5dWIjOqYBaNsHtt5C3PQBGYg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr.smartbrief.com%2Fresp%2FqUkBCftJcXDwsNavCigbaDBWcNNHBQ&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C62f97bf330cf4f92702b08db77f5520b%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638235667795011655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zxcFvCQbPDA%2F808EzeWxN1nr5kSCeYMnD2mvbkmeVNE%3D&reserved=0
https://schoolnutrition.org/careers-training/certificate-credentialing/credentialing/
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of race; color; religious creed; 

age; sex; pregnancy; sexual orientation; 

workplace hazards to reproductive 

systems, gender identity or expression; 

marital status; national origin; ancestry; 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, intellectual 

disability; genetic information; learning 

disability; physical disability (including, 

but not limited to, blindness); mental 

disability (past/present history thereof); 

military or veteran status; status as a 

victim of domestic violence; or criminal 

record in state employment, unless there 

is a bona fide occupational qualification 

excluding persons in any of the 

aforementioned protected classes. 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Attorney Louis Todisco, 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/

SLT_06_28_2023.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_06_28_2023.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_06_28_2023.pdf

